MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 26, 2012
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township      

Jon Sperry, R-Stratton     
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville        
     Township                                



Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville     
Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto


Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville             
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County


Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township
Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County  


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township 
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville      

John Danko, R-Knox Township         
Kenneth Nice, R-Amsterdam               


Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township   
Donna Daily, R-Bergholz              



Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township          
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale    

 
Danny Householder, R-Saline Township   
Mayor Shelly Dulesky, R-Dillonvale


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Chris Lollathin, A-Dillonvale   



Bill Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire           


Joe Kmatz, A-Springfield Township
Russell Crowe, R-Irondale                   


Frank Litva, R-Warren Township  
Ken Stanley, A-Irondale            



Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township
John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction 



Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

            
William Moskonas, A-Mt. Pleasant   


GUESTS


Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria             

Stephen Vargo, Yorkville
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



Ed Looman, Progress Alliance
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond

 
Donna Hrezo, Progress Alliance
Mayor Ted Boyd, R-Smithfield





Terri Barath, A-Smithfield




STAFF                        








Domenick Mucci, Director









Richard Fender, Planner








Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF JUNE 27, 2012 MEETING








A motion was made by Dr. Wilson to accept the minutes of the June 27, 2012 meeting; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously. 
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COMMUNICATIONS

OLD BUSINESS:

Vice-President Fabian reported on the Blazy verses Regional Planning lawsuit.  He told the commission the federal court case of the former Director, Greg Blazy, who was suing the Regional Planning Commission, is finally over as of August 19, 2012.  Vice-President Fabian at that time gave details which they were not able to give the Commission in the beginning due to the lawsuit.  He explained the first lawsuit went to a federal court judge who ruled in the Planning Commissions favor.  Mr. Blazy then appealed to the sixth district court of appeals in Cincinnati and the three court panel judge there again ruled in the Regional Planning Commission’s favor.  Mr. Blazy had a few months to file with the United States Supreme Court or a year to date (August 19) to file  in State Court.  He has not filed in either court and by him not taking any action, the case is over. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – 2011 allocation was $284,000.00. All the projects are completed. The Paving and Sidewalk Project is completed.  We completed 8 home repair projects.

Moving Ohio Forward – The Director has spoke with Mr. Maragos of the County Health Department and reported that all the homeowners on the list will be receiving a nuisance notice probably by the end of the week and this is the first step in getting these structures demolished.  After the title search is completed the owners will receive a certified letter condemning the home.  This is all documentation the Attorney General’s Office is requiring for our files. 

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – We have awarded 11 demolition contracts to two contractors.  (2) to Pusateri Excavating and (9) to Ex-Treme Clean.  Hopefully within the next thirty days these structures will be removed.

USEPA Grant – We continue to move forward with this grant and it is almost completed.  Once consensus was built up in the community things started to move along well.  We are bringing the grant to a close.  We have done about 20 Phase I studies and about 9 Phase II studies.  Rich will be reporting on this.  We needed a little more time to complete everything and the State granted an extension until March 31st of 2013.

We are interested in continuing our Brownfield assessments throughout Jefferson County and there is a need for it.  The Director asked the Executive Board if it were okay to develop another application.  There were no objections to moving forward with the application.  


Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition and Adena) The Pottery Addition project is somewhat complete.  They have used the $500,000.00 portion of the construction monies however only $25,215.40 of the LMI dollars.  Since we were awarded $100,000.00 for LMI, the state is allowing us to extend this to anyone who is eligible before we have to return the remaining funds to the State.

We will be administrating the CDBG funding for the Adena’s Sanitary Sewer project.  The application has been submitted and approved.  We are in the process of conducting the environmental review for this project and Betty Lou will also be assisting in the draw downs and payments.  The project has not yet started.

Land Use Plan – We continue to move forward with this project.  The Planner has been making attempts to get people involved by filling out survey forms and he will report more on this during his report.  Ben Kenny will be at our next meeting to give everyone an update.

2012 CDBG – The State has awarded us $227,000.00 although we haven’t received the award letter yet.  It is a reduction from last year and once again they have asked us to use some of the Revolving Loan monies $25,928.00 which brings it to a total of $252,928.00.  Our targeted area is Adena, Rayland and Richmond.  They have identified their projects.  We will have home repairs again as well as our Fair Housing.

CIC and Partner in Progress Meeting – The Regional Planning Commission will be hosting the next CIC and Progress Alliance meeting on Tuesday, October 16th at 3:30 p.m.  Anyone interested in attending is asked to contact Director Mucci.
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PLANNERS REPORT

As Domenick reported we are extending the USEPA Coalition grant from September 2012 to March 2013.  By the time the grant is completed we anticipate having completed 37 environmental studies.
A Brownfields Task Force meeting was held on August 8th as part of the process of applying for another USEPA coalition grant.  That grant will be reviewed on November 19th.

As far as Kaul Clay, the Phase II environmental study should be completed next week.

The Planner is working on collecting 100 surveys from around the county for the Land Use Plan.  He asked anyone who has not filled out a survey to please do so and by doing so they will be eligible to win a $25.00 gas card.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account we have received $186,495.31 as of the end of August and the current disbursements were $108,275.71 which left a current balance of $77,769.60.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.

The President introduced Ms. Donna Hrezo from Progress Alliance who was going to speak on downtown revitalization.  She explained she was looking for ways to help the downtown areas throughout Jefferson County.  She was referring to the main street or core of a particular community is what she is interested in for economic purposes.  If these places look good and give a good presentation it will help to bring new businesses to that area.  She would like to help “revitalize” these areas.  The Progress Alliance has been in communication with Heritage Ohio which has been administering specific approaches to downtown revitalizations in different areas.  This program has been in existence since 1980 and it is a program which works very well.  Most of the quaint vibrant little communities which you see throughout Ohio have been through some type of main street program and we would like to bring the principals to our communities here in Jefferson County.  To be a specific main street community, it is very involved and a lot of work and it is expensive.  What we have done in communication with Heritage Ohio is try to figure out how we can tap into these resources they have for this program which have been in existence all these years and have worked.  We have come up with a plan which will create a team throughout the county which will be based on each local community which is interested in this effort.  We are encouraging each community to bring together a group of individuals ideally a public private partnership is what we need for a revitalization effort to be most effective.  We are asking you to look into your community and identify some people in both government and in the private sector which would be interested and be valuable involved in doing something in a revitalization effort.  Each community should have their own local group and then each group take a couple delegates which would join the countywide team. What they will do as a team is participate in the workshops which Heritage Ohio has and as Progress Alliance we will be able to join at a certain level and access some of the resources they have and go to their annual conference.  Rather than try to reinvent the wheel ourselves, we are just going to tap in to the resources which are already there for Heritage Ohio.  The County team will meet every other month or whatever is agreed upon and attend the workshops.  Ms. Hrezo asked anyone who is interested to please contact her.

Dr. Brian Wilson stated about a year and a half ago he had approached ODOT about a project of recognizing the points of interest entering and exiting the county.  It goes along the lines of economic development.  ODOT said there was funds through gateway project that we could apply for at the county to insure we recognize Jefferson County comes grow with us.  We could do a sign and some plants and bushes and so forth.  Dr. Wilson explained he had been working with Mr. Paprocki from BHJ and they have been working on this project for about a year and a half.  They have the points of interest already established and the architect information.  They are now at the point of the permitting process and he 
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had spoken with Director Mucci about proposing this idea to the Planning Commission.  He thinks it is a great way for Jefferson County to be recognized because as you are going through S.R. 22 or S.R. 7 North or South you don’t know if you’re entering or exiting what county.  At this point they are at the permitting process and they have $100,000.00 worth of funds available.   Director Mucci added he would need to put a lot of time into this and thought this was a good project to get involved in.  He also stated  they would need a lot of partners in it.  A motion was made by Mr. Householder to approve Director Mucci spending time regarding the Gateway Project; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion carried unanimously.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be October 24, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

